NEVADA PUBLIC SAFETY DEPARTMENT



1209 6th Street - P.O. Box 530 Nevada, Iowa 50201 Tele: 515-382-4593

Chris Brandes
Public Safety Director
Chief of Police



Date: Thursday, July 24, 2025

Ryan Condon American Legion 1331 6th Street Nevada, Iowa 50201 Rycon46@hotmail.com

RE: Road Closure request

Dear Ryan:

I received your email dated June 12th, 2025 reference a road closure. We have had several subsequent conversations about your road closure request. This road closure request is for September 20, 2025. The closure request time is from 5:00PM to 9:00PM. The request will support block party. The following closure is requested:

• Close 6th Street from the north side of M Avenue to the south side of N Avenue.

Your request for this street closure is approved.

You have stated you have spoken to neighbors who may be affected by this road closure. You have stated that several of the businesses in the area will be closed or participating in the event. You have stated the one residential location in the area will not be affected.

You are responsible for obtaining any liability insurance necessary to protect you against any claims which may be brought in connection with these events. The City of Nevada is not liable for any injuries or other claims made by participants in your event. You must allow access for emergency vehicles.

As a reminder, this road closure request does not change the area of the American Legion's liquor license. All sales and consumption must remain in the licensed area.

You are responsible for the closure and appropriate marking. Closures must be placed at the associated closure locations. Any barricades should clearly establish a barrier between the closed roadway and the travel portion of the road. If you need to rent barricades, you may contact Street Department Superintendent Joe Mousel and make arrangements for equipment to stop and/or direct traffic. Mr. Mousel can be reached Monday through Friday between 8:00 a.m. and 4:00 p.m. by calling his office at 515-382-4813. There are rental and deposit fees associated with the use of barricade equipment. It would be your responsibility to make these arrangements with Mr. Mousel.

This scanned copy should suffice if there are questions. If you prefer a copy with original signature let me know. If I missed or misconstrued something please let me know.

Respectfully

Chris Brandes

Public Safety Director

Chief of Police

Nevada Public Safety Department

Cc: Jordan Cook, City Administrator

Joe Mousel, Street Department

Command Staff NPSD Mayor, City Council

Fax: 515-382-5469 ~ Dispatch Center: 515-382-4305